CULTURE AND SPORT LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
26th October, 2009

Meeting commenced:
10.00 a.m.
"
ended:
11.15 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Barry Warner - in the Chair

Councillor Vincent Devine - Executive Support Member

Sue Lightup - Strategic Director of Community, Health and Social Care

Andy Howitt - Assistant Director Culture and Leisure


Steve Hassall - Chief Executive, Salford Community Leisure Limited 


Nicky Statham - Salford Community Leisure 


Mike Relph - Senior Committee Administrator

19.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the Lead Member Briefing held on 14th September, 2009, were agreed as a correct record.

20.
IMPROVEMENTS TO FIT CITY BROUGHTON POOL

(Previous Minute 13 - 14th September, 2009)


Andy Howitt provided an update in relation to improvement works at  Fit City Broughton Pool, which would commence in November, 2009, and end in May, 2010.  He added that it was envisaged that, the works would see the closure of the whole centre. It had originally been hoped to keep elements open during refurbishment, if possible.


Concerns were raised with regard to the management of the works by Urban Vision, particularly in terms of costs, and that they would focus on repairs or remedial works rather than an upgrade, as had been originally anticipated, due to late assessment of the electrical works required. This had meant the roof works could not be done.  

Sue Lightup commented that these issues needed to be taken up with the Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration, as well as the project management of similar schemes in the future.  She also suggested that ways in which funding was routed be examined in the long-term.  


Councillor Barry Warner requested that the Ward Councillors be briefed on this matter.  

21.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business, detailed in Minutes 22, 23 and 24 below, on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraph 3 of Schedule 12A to the Act, and would not in balance, be in the public interest to disclose.

22.
SALFORD COMMUNITY LEISURE - NEW GOVERNANCE ARRANGEMENTS

Steve Hassall submitted a report which detailed the recommendations following the recent review of governance arrangements for Salford Community Leisure.  

Councillor Barry Warner and Sue Lightup commented that the issue would need to be approved by Cabinet, and suggested that Councillor John Merry be briefed on it prior to this.  

It was reported that an application for charitable status would be submitted to the Charity Commission in January, 2010, and prior to this the following matters needed to be considered, by both the City Council, and the existing Salford Community Leisure Board:-

· Commissioning 

· Financial/legal arrangements 

· Maintaining original philosophy of Salford Community Leisure 

· Future role and influence of the City Council 

23.
DIRECTORATE BUDGETARY CONTROL - AUGUST, 2009

The Principal Group Accountant submitted a report providing details of the major variances affecting the 2009/10 budget, in terms of the Community, Health and Social Care Directorate.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

24.
UK CITY OF CULTURE 2013

Andy Howitt submitted a report outlining a joint bid to be submitted on behalf of the Manchester City Council and Salford City Council to become the UK City of Culture 2013.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

25.
BUILDING SCHOOLS FOR THE FUTURE

(Previous Minute 16 - 14th September, 2009)


Nicky Statham provided an update in relation to Building Schools for the Future (BSF), and particular the involvement of Salford Community Leisure with regard to the management of school facilities being made available for community use.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

26.
SWINE FLU VACCINATION PROGRAMME

Sue Lightup referred to the swine flu vaccination programme, specifically in terms of City Council and Salford Community Leisure venues being used as anti viral centres.  She said that, as the height of the flu season approached, arrangements for management of such facilities needed to be reviewed.  Steve Hassall said he would liaise with Salford PCT about this.
27.
SPORT AND LEISURE CHARGES 2010/11

(Previous Minute 17 - 14th September, 2009)


Andy Howitt commented that the proposed revision of Salford Community Leisure fees and charges 2010/11 needed to be considered at the next Culture and Sport Lead Member Briefing.  Sue Lightup suggested that future roles and responsibilities for  Salford Community Leisure’s charges be raised at the same time, as when Councillor Merry was briefed on the review of Salford Community Leisure Governance arrangements.

28.
CHRISTMAS OPENING TIMES

Andy Howitt reported that, the opening time of sport and leisure facilities over the Christmas period were currently being finalised, and would be presented to the next briefing.
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